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Members on the Lower Sac Drift Trip 
stopped at the Fly Shop in Redding to 
meet their guides.
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President’s Message
Tom Vargas

It is hard to believe that the Holidays are bearing down on us and the year is 

coming to an end.  I hope you are finding time to get out and enjoy the crisp air 

and the glorious colors that grace our sport in the fall.  A few years back we 

started a tradition of my three sons and myself making an outing to the lower 

Sacramento River at the end of October.  This past weekend was our sixth year 

and the long weekend was filled with fun, adventure, laughter and a few nice 

fish.   I would encourage you to start your own family fly fishing tradition.

Nominations for all of the club positions are due and the election will be held 

at the December meeting.  Once again, please begin thinking about how you 

might serve the club as an officer  or committee chair in 2012 as still have a 

need in a few of the positions.  This is your club and we depend on the 

combined efforts of our members to keep things interesting and functioning 

well.  Talk to myself or Ken Javorsky.

The weather is good and the reports indicate that steelhead have arrived in the 

Trinity River.  Bob McCollum is fishmeister for the annual Trinity River fall 

fishing outing which is planned for November 16-20th.  Stripers are also 

making their way into the Delta and we will have an outing on December 3rd 

coordinated by Rick Mikla and myself.  We try to arrange it so that a variety of 

smaller craft can find success in the safe waters of the 5MPH speed zone in 

Discovery Bay.  A sign up list will be available at the November meeting and 

please see more information about the outing in this newsletter.

If you have ideas for outings or programs that you would be interested in 

seeing next year, now is a great time to let us know.

All the best,

Tom 



2011 Officers, Board Members, 
and Coordinators
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Stillwater Anglers Wanted

Summer is over and I haven’t fished since May.  

RIDICULOUS !

Unfortunately I was unable to make the trips to Davis 

or Manzanita so I really want to get the dust off my 

float tube and catch some trout!

As those who know me know, I am retired, so mid-

week trip is just fine – better than weekends since I 

enjoy camping in National Forest campgrounds and 

there is much less competition for campsites and 

fishable water.

Although I would rather catch and release native 

trout, the DFG has a website that tells approximately 

when they plan to plant various waters of our state, 

and there are always lakes somewhere being stocked 

with catchable fish.

Please call or email me if you have similar 

preferences.

Hal Wilson (925) 846-8766
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TVFF Board Nominations Open in October
It’s that time again…  Time to receive 

nominations for the 2012 TVFF Board of 

Directors.  Nominations opened at the  

October meeting and voting will occur at 

the November meeting.

Anyone interested in serving as an officer, 

board member, or committee chair is 

welcome to throw their hat in the ring by 

contacting President Tom Vargas.: 

tomvargas@comcast.net. 

The table at right shows all board and 

committee positions.  Some positions  have 

already received  nominations as indicated. 

However, all positions are open for 

nomination. 

See page 4 for more information on Board 

positions and the roles and responsibilities. 
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TVFF Board Positions: Roles and Responsibilities
President

• Facilitate the formation of a clear vision for the 
future of the club and develop/execute plans 
to reach the vision.

• Coordinate and chair Club and Board 
meetings.

• Write monthly President’s Article in 
Newsletter.

• Maintain and distribute club calendar.
• Coordinate events
• Club liaison with FFF, NCFFF, other FF clubs 

and other external organizations
• Special Projects:
• Mentor selected Committee Personnel
• Pick up slack on under-performing board 

positions

Vice President
• Act for President when President is not 

available
• Mentor selected Committee Chairmen
• Help pick up slack on under-performing board 

positions
• Host BBQ (See below)
• Coordinate Presidential Fly Plate

Secretary 
• Record minutes of meetings, transcribe to 

Word documents, and distribute to the Board.
• Mentor selected Committee Chairmen
• Help pick up slack on under-performing board 

positions.

Treasurer

• Collect/receive monies and deposit in account
• Analyze acct. and provide monthly report of 

financial status
• Write checks for reimbursements, donations, 

expenses, etc.
• Reconcile accounts and keep them balanced 

and up to date.
• File IRS forms.
• Mentor/assist selected Committee Chairmen
• Help pick up slack on under-performing board 

positions

Conservation Director 
• Stay abreast of conservation issues.
• Report to board and club at meetings.
• Brainstorm/propose ways in which club and 

individual members can have a direct impact 
on these issues.  Chair/coordinate these 
efforts.

• Assess club’s plan for donations to 
conservation organizations and make 
recommendations.

• Write Monthly article for newsletter.
• Collaborate with selected Coordinators: e.g., 

TIC Coordinator(s)
• Help pick up slack on under-performing board 

positions.

Continued next page

985 Industrial Rd., Suite 106 
San Carlos, CA 94070 
800.470.0002
www.californiaflyshop.com
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Trout in the Classroom Coordinator

• Recruit/coordinate teachers
• Recruit/coordinate volunteers
• Purchase/setup aquariums.  Maintain existing 

aquariums.
• Ensure that volunteers and teachers are 

trained
• Deliver eggs to classroom
• Pick up/release smolt
• Write articles for newsletter

Website Coordinator

• Keep web site up to date
• Home page/Calendar
• Upload Newsletter to web site monthly
• Add pages/features as needed

Outings Coordinator:
• Chair annual outing scheduling meeting –

should be no later than November of prior 
year.

• Organize calendar of outings and 
communicate to Newsletter Coordinator

• Ensure fishmasters are clear on duties 
(including writing report for newsletter)

• Ensure that sign up sheet is initiated and 
maintained

Continued next page

TVFF Board Positions: Roles and Responsibilities - Continued from previous page.

Membership Coordinator

• Coordinate annual dues collection.
• Sign up new members at meetings (bring 

forms, etc. to meeting).
• Collect money and transfer to Treasurer.
• Update roster every month and distribute to 

Club via e-mail
• Prints name badges and brings badges and 

materials to meetings

Newsletter Publisher

• Solicit material for newsletter.
• Collect, organize, and layout materials in the 

newsletter template.
• Send PDF file to Web Coordinator by the first 

of the month.
• Copy and distribute newsletters to fly shops.
• Follow up with advertisers to make sure we 

are getting whatever we have bartered for 
(every January).

Raffle Coordinator 
• Receive donations from members, guest 

speakers, fly shop reps
• Organize donations into monthly raffles
• Sell tickets and collect money at meeting
• Give money to Treasurer
• Be the keeper of the raffle tickets and box
• Organize special raffles for big donations.

Jimmy Morales: (559) 683-7664 / www.sierraflyfisher.com/ 
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Speakers Coordinator

• Solicit speakers for meetings for the months 
of April through March of the following year, 
allowing for transition of duties at the February 
meeting.

• Keep calendar of speakers and communicate 
speaker info to Newsletter and Web 
coordinators well in advance of each month’s 
meeting

• Coordinate with Treasurer to make sure 
speakers get paid

• Keep speaker program on budget
• Coordinate and host speaker dinner before 

each meeting
• Write follow-up/thank you letter to speaker

Silent Auction Coordinator
• Update list of donors
• Write and send solicitation letter
• Catalog donated materials and discount offers
• Make auction tags for all items
• Coordinate running of auction
• Analyze and report results

Education Coordinator 

• Coordinate with other entities (DVFF, LARPD)
• Set class dates
• Prepare curriculum/materials
• Coordinate class sign-ups, collect money and 

transfer to Treasurer
• Coordinate execution of class

Refreshments Coordinator

• Purchase refreshments
• Be the keeper of refreshment equipment
• Deliver/set up refreshments.  Collect money 

and transfer to Treasurer 
• Clean up after meeting

Video Librarian
• Be the keeper of the video library.
• Catalog videos.  Provide updated list to 

webmaster.
• Collect money and transfer to Treasurer
• Recommend new videos to purchase
• Promote use of video resources

Member at Large (up to 2) 
• Attend Board meetings
• Help out as necessary

TVFF Board Positions: Roles and Responsibilities - Continued from previous page.
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October 2011 Meeting Program
Martin Plotkin

Speaker: Our main speaker for September is Ron VanderHeiden who will share his insights on still water 

presentation for black bass. Ron will cover new flies, new techniques, new lines, new rods, and other aspects  

that will enhance your next fishing experience. The techniques that Ron will discuss can be used throughout 

the United States for bass as well as other species. Ron VanderHeiden is a retired fireman for the city of 

Alameda.  He has been teaching first aid and water rescue for over 20 years. 

Member Presentation: Derrell Bridgman will provide an update on the Trout in the Classroom program.

Vendor Tables: Orvis and CalTrout will occupy the two vendor tables.  

2011 Outing Schedule
Jim Broadbent 

If you are not taking advantage of the club outings you are missing important aspects of fly fishing as a sport. 

Visiting places you've not seen before. The comradeship of fellow fly fisherman and a vast library of 

knowledge from fellow members. On all of our outings a person can get advice, get tutored, get better. All you 

have to do is ask.

November 16-20, Trinity River Fall Steelhead-Bob McCollum

October-December, TBD-Delta Stripers; Rick Mikla and Tom Vargas
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Conservation Corner – Derrell Bridgman

Delta Plan Critique

The health of our Delta is becoming a major concern to a number of groups and organizations in our state.  Even the 

state water management agencies seem to be conceding that, just maybe, they have not been doing a good job, and are 

taking steps to determine how sick it really is.  A “Delta Stewardship Council” (DCS) has been established to formulate 

a comprehensive water management plan that will both allow for the distribution of adequate water supplies and restore 

the health of the delta and its fishery.  It is hoped that this council will pursue that goal and not just develop a pseudo 

plan that, in reality, is just a disguise for another justification for diverting more water out of the delta.

The Council has released several “draft” versions of a plan for the Delta, and just recently, their fifth draft.  Some groups 

see encouraging signs that the DCS is consciously trying to develop a responsible plan; however, their latest draft is still 

lacking recognition of several major issues that need to be addressed.  A coalition of concerned organizations has 

compiled a critique of the latest draft that addresses those issues.  The critique was circulated to, and approved by more 

than 200 environmental and fisheries and wildlife organization.  The Tri-Valley Fly Fishers was one of those groups.

The critique, complete with all the approving signatures, was sent to the council.  It is a very thorough, detailed, and 

comprehensive list of issues and requirements that need to be considered, before the plan can be effective and 

acceptable.  A condensed summary of some of the issues listed is as follows:

► In order to establish a healthy and reliable water supply, diversions from the Delta must be decreased.  A 

comprehensive unbiased and objective, scientifically based, maximum export level criteria must be established and 

implemented.  Contracted export levels by both federal and state agencies must be in compliance with those criteria. 

► In order to further reduce the export pressures on the Delta, thousands of acres of impaired and pollution-generating 

farmlands south of the Delta must be retired, and their water contracts terminated.

Continued on next page.

DeltaStripers.Com - Jerry Neuberger

E-mail:gneuberger@yahoo.com
Phone: 209-369-5752, Cell: 209-327-5993

DeltaStripers.Com is dedicated to guided 
catch-and-release fly fishing for stripers and  
large mouth bass on the waters of the 
Sacramento/San Joaquin Delta. 

A fishing day starts about sunrise and lasts 
nine to eleven hours with a break for lunch. 
While catching lots of fish is never guaranteed, 
a typical fishing day will yield from six to ten 
stripers per rod  or a dozen or more bass per 
rod. Some days are much more productive 
and yes, some days are a little tougher! 
However at the end of every cast there may 
be that 35 pound striper or a 15 pound 
largemouth just waiting to rip that rod out of 
your hands.

Come spend a day on the delta. I can't 
guarantee you'll catch fish but I'll guarantee 
you'll have a great day on the water!
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Conservation Corner – Continued from previous page.

► In order to reduce the demand on Delta water requirements the management plan must include a mandatory, 

aggressive, statewide water conservation/efficiency program.  It must include both urban and agricultural users.  The 

program would include both water conservation and recycling strategies.  

► The Delta ecosystems and wildlife cannot be restored without major reductions of pollutants that are flushed into the 

Delta.  A management plan must be implemented that will place reasonable limits on these discharges.  The plan must 

also include a responsible program of habitat improvements for the Delta.

► Levees/infrastructure need major improvements throughout the Delta.  Upgrades and/or repairs must be made in 

accordance with updated design criteria which address applicable earthquake concerns and predicted sea level rises.

As you can see this critique is complete and comprehensive.  The cost of implementing such a plan could be a major 

concern, especially in these economic times, however, so would the proposal to increase water storage (dams) and a 

major alternative conveyance system (Peripheral Canal).  Many experts believe that the proposal to build new dams and 

the peripheral canal will do little to fix our water management plan (just more of the same).  Assuming that the critique 

has merit, and would work, the cost of implementing the plan would be a bargain; and the restoration of the Delta within 

the very near future is becoming an absolute priority.

Our state is blessed with a great water resource; however, it has reached the point where the resource is no longer able to 

meet the demands that have been placed on it.  This has to be a result of our states water management program which 

must be changed.  Since our Delta is the center point for most of the major water supplies in the state it is critical that a

healthy, reliable management program for the Delta be defined and implemented.  The requirements and details outlined 

in the critique document appear to be a major step in achieving such a program.  Hopefully, the DCS will get the 

message and address the issues in a responsible Delta management plan.

Tight Lines

Derrell

Bodegas Aguirre Winery & Vineyards
Specializing in Estate grown premium red wines, we are proud to present the 
fruit of the work our family started in 1995. We spared no effort or expense for 
our vines to produce low yields of the highest quality grapes that our Valley 
can grow. They were meticulously crafted into complex wines sure to please 
the most discriminating wine aficionados.

Please come and enjoy our signature Petite Syrah, Bordeaux varietals and 
special blends.



Delta Striper Outing: December 3, 2011
Tom Vargas

As TVFF Fishmasters, Rick Mikla and I will lead the striper outing on Saturday, December 3rd. This 
is a great opportunity to experience hard pulling, double digit freshwater fish on fly gear.  We will fish 
the Southern bays of Discovery Bay and plan to launch out of Orwood Resort by 7:00AM. You 
should arrive at least ½ hour earlier in order to set up and get your boat in the water.  We will head 
South about one mile to the Kellogg Creek entrance of Discovery Bay.  This is an all-safe 5 mph area 
and it works well for both small and larger size watercraft.  The outing will take place in rain or shine, 
but plan on a cold morning and the possibility of morning fog for a few hours (we hope the weather 
cooperates better than last year!)

A boat is required to participate in this trip.  Boaters and non-boaters will need to make 
arrangements and get paired up before the outing.

Equipment: 8 or 9 wt rod with Hi-Speed / High Density shooting heads. Lead core heads, Teeny 300, 
Rio Outbound or Mastery Custom Tip Express lines trimmed to match the rod all work well. The 
integrated style lines are easier to cast than lead core. Your leader is simply 5-6 ft of 15 - 20 lb mono 
(Maxima). Flies that simulate baitfish patterns such as 3-5 inch Clouser minnows, Flashtail Whistlers, 
Deceivers, etc. work well.  The 2/0 chartreuse and white Clouser is a standard.  Take a look at past 
newsletters for December and January of ’07, ’06, ’05 for what has been successful.   

We will provide more information as we get closer to the outing and we can get more specific as the 
stripers move in, usually around mid to late October.

A sign up list will be available at the November 3rd meeting.

My son Dan with a 6lb Striper from an outing in 
2007.  These fish are great fun on a fly rod.  
Even the small ones will give you your money’s 
worth in fight.

11
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TVFF Lower Sac Float Trip Report October 2011
by Ken Javorsky

Members Ron Dueltgen, Don Garner, Frank Gordet, Steve Ruley , Wynn Smith, Rob Vellinger and Ken Javorsky 

embarked on a float trip on the Lower Sac on October 14th and 15. We reserved 4 guide boats through The Fly Shop 

and split up on different sections of the river. Some of us did Posse to Anderson and some did Anderson to as far as Red 

Bluff. 

All the guides uses the indicator method of fishing. Most of the time we had 3 files on the line. Rubber Legs, Bird’s 

Nest, Micro May and eggs all worked well. As usual 20% of the flies used caught 80% of the fish. You just have to find 

the 20%. I was surprised that the egg bite was not more aggressive but I guess the salmon spawn was not in full swing 

when we went up.

Most of us averaged 6-8 fish per day and including some Steelhead that were caught below Anderson. Rob Vellinger 

landed a 25” Steelie at one of the salmon holes below Anderson. It was an impressive fish for the Lower Sac even by 

Jim Broadbent’s standards. 

Frank Gordet caught plenty of fish even while experimenting with a new fishing method. For a few hours Frank was 

fishing with a fly that didn’t have a hook. He had a lot of excitement and  action using this method but not fish that were 

landed to the boat. Don Gardner and his son Joshua also caught plenty of fish. While Don caught than his son ; Joshua’s 

fish were “impressive”. 

The highlight for me was the conversations we had at diner in the evening. We all had fish stories and other tales to tell. 

What was particularly interesting was the discussions regarding the nuances between the guides we had. There was 

definitely different methods of hook set, photography and landing.

Bottom line was we all had fun and caught fish. Just remember to bring the 20% of the flies that catch the most fish. I 

think we will do this trip again next year.



13

Member Reports and Pictures:
Lower Sac - Tom Vargas

Ben Vargas, George Durand and Dan Vargas View of the Lower Sacramento near Bend Bridge

Perched atop Crane Ridge overlooking the 
beautiful Livermore Valley wine country is 
where you will discover White Crane Winery, 
one of the premier Livermore wineries. 
Guests enjoy a wide variety of small lot -
limited production ultra premium wines. Our 
award winning wines are available through 
our wine club, wine tasting room and special 
events.

Tasting Room Hours: 
Thursday - Monday 12-4:30pm. 
Other times available by appointment.

Bring this ad to the winery and receive a 

10% discount on wine purchases

White Crane Winery 5405 Greenville Road, 
Livermore CA, 94550 Telephone: (925) 455-8085 
www.whitecranewinery.com / 
info@whitecranewinery.com
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We haven’t had much rain yet, but it was evidently enough, as there are steelhead in the Trinity. I spent three 

days last week on the river. The weather was perfect and the fishing was pretty good. In three days of fishing I 

had about twenty clear takes which I converted into seven fish to the net ranging up to 26”.  In the past, I’ve 

done best by fishing the “soft water” at edge of the main current. However, just last weekend they dropped the 

flow out of Lewiston Dam to only 300 cfs (it usually runs over 400 cfs), so the Trinity is low. The fish are 

there, but are holding in the center of the main current.  This is where I got most of my takes.

Trinity Steelhead – Bill Nevins

www.coleman.com www.cabelas.com
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Clearwater Lodge – Ken Tetzel

Just thought I'd send a report about our trip to Clearwater Lodge: I won this stay at the Club's Raffle night.

Janet and I went up to Clearwater October 6th through 9th. Great place. Located between Fall River Mills and 

Hat Creek, very close to the Pit River above Lake Britton. The lodge is very nice, clean, comfortable with a 

few cabins in addition to six or seven main lodge rooms. They serve great food. Dinners included grilled pork, 

stuffed chicken breast and mahi mahi with plenty of side dishes, home baked bread and great desserts. They 

must be doing pretty well as the entire place was booked on our weekend.

We couldn't get a guide out for Friday but booked a drift on the upper Pit River near the lodge downstream to 

the Hwy 299 bridge. Just a little under five miles but plenty of water to fish, as this section of the Pit is very 

big water. Nymph fishing with "bobbicaters" below fast water runs and deep pools with Large Rubber Legs 

and smaller Prince Nymph droppers. We ended up catching quite a few fish but lost many trout also. The takes 

were subtle for such large big rainbows. Our guide, Tom was absolutely fantastic. Janet and I were very 

impressed with his hard work and endless patience. A great day on the river.  On Sunday we headed back but 

stopped at Manzanita Lake. We each managed one fish. The weather up in the park was pretty cold however.

All in all I give the lodge high marks. I will say, however it's not cheap, with room rates from $250 to $350 

per night per person. If those rates fit into your budget a three night stay with access to the Fall River and the 

upper Pit River will be a great weekend of trout fishing. Janet and I hope to make it back to Cleawater next 

year.

Thanks to the club for securing the lodge as a raffle item!
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A Visit with John Bjorkholm on the Rogue River
Brian Endlich

I traveled with my wife up to the Ashland, Oregon area in the 

middle of September and made arrangements to meet with our 

former local member John Bjorkholm to fish the Rogue River. John 

recently retired to the Medford area and has been fishing and 

exploring the Rogue River for the last year or so. I have fished the 

Rogue intermittently over the last few years and was very interested 

in having a local contact. I was able to plan for a few short trips to 

the river with John in between various social obligations in 

Ashland.

We fished what is considered the Upper Rogue on Sept 11th and 

12th. The Upper Rogue stretches from Medford upstream to the 

Lost Creek Dam above Shady Cove. The first morning we swung 

flies with our spey rods and managed to pick up a few small hens 

22-24” but nickel bright near TouVelle Park. The flow was down to 

about 1500 cfs, I think, at the time. We fished with small conehead

Silver Hiltons (and similar flies) and I used a midbelly floating spey

line with a 15 foot mono leader.  The first picture shows John 

battling a nice hen with his spey rod. He was using similar flies to 

mine with a Skagit system with a Type 3 sink-tip. 

The second photo shows the sweet wild 24" hen the John landed. 

At the end of our morning fishing session, John showed me around 

the Denman Wildlife Refuge which is just a few miles upstream of 

TouVelle Park. He had identified some likely runs for steelhead 

fishing and wanted my opinion of them. When I saw the water up 

there all I could do was drool and start fantasizing about my next 

trip. The water in the refuge has many classic steelhead runs.  John 

has secured a key to the refuge and can fish it anytime he likes. I 

had some social obligations in the area so did not fish the afternoon 

or evening, which I heard are very productive times to fish in the 

early fall.

Continued on next page.

Andrew Harris: 888-481-1650 / www.confluenceoutfitters.com
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A Visit with John Bjorkholm on the Rogue River – Continued from previous page.

On the 12th we floated the upper river with a guide, Steve Walser, 

and indicator nymphed with eggs and uglies. In the first fishable run 

downstream of the Lost Creek Dam at McGregor Park, John hooked 

a nice hen that came unglued and got off.  John then hooked a huge 

salmon on an Otis Bug which taped out at 42” w 24” girth. We 

thought that at big steelhead might have rolled on the flies and got 

tail hooked, but when it came to the surface we saw that it was a 

huge buck Chinook securely hooked in the upper jaw. The fish was 

very stubborn coming to the net and Steve kept warning John to put 

more of a bend in the rod. The fact the that rod was bent so far that 

the tip was way lower than the butt made me very nervous and the 

rod eventually blew up as I was shielding my face. Fortunately, the 

rod a 10 ft 7 wt belonged to the guide, not John, and since he gets 

them cheap from the manufacturer he was not concerned by its 

destruction. Took a good half hour to land and bottomed out Steve's 

Boga-grip that had a 36 lb capacity. When we finished with a few 

quick hero photos that fish took off with a shot, giving us a good tail 

splash. John even got to hold the fish.

While John took a short break to have a new rod rigged up, I 

nymphed through the same run and hooked a nice hatchery hen that 

jumped several times. The fish took a large red Copper John, 

probably a size #8. Most of the nymphs we used were #8 and #10’s, 

much larger than what I have been successful with on the Trinity. 

The larger nymphs hook very well.  John and Steve decided that 

they wanted to smoke the hatchery hen so she was quickly 

dispatched and slid into the cooler.

During the day we hooked a number of 22-24” hens, mostly on 

Copper Johns and Hares Ears, and one on an egg pattern.  Fishing 

was fairly good and we hooked up about once an hour on nymphs. 

Near the end of the afternoon I landed a final wild 24" hen. I was 

not available to fish the evening (Shakespeare was on the agenda) so 

we ended the trip around 4 PM. I guess that if we had fished the 

evening we would have hooked a few more nice steelhead.

Continued on next page.

Mark is located in the beautiful town of Sonora, 

California, about 2 hours east of the San Francisco 

Bay Area and two hours south from Sacramento, in 

Tuolumne County. Anyone from beginner to expert 

will benefit from his experience on the local waters 

with walk and wade trips on the Merced, Stanislaus, 

or Tuolumne Rivers. Mark does float trips on the 

lower Merced, Stanislaus and Tuolumne Rivers from 

an Outcast Pontoon Boat. He also offers 

personalized instruction. Please Mark’s web site for 

more information on the services he offers. 
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A Visit with John Bjorkholm on the Rogue River – Continued from previous page.

We did not swing flies that day, although we passed a few 

runs that looked very enticing. I have heard that the 

evening fishing has been pretty good. I enjoy the Rogue, 

there are lots of good runs for swinging flies and if you 

like indicator nymphing there are many good seams for 

that too. If you have any interest in fishing the Rogue I 

would encourage you to contact John and get a current 

fishing report. I am sure that John would be very happy to 

fish with any members of the club and he is doing a very 

nice job researching the river and gaining access to prime 

runs. The Rogue River has steelhead in it all year long but 

fall and spring are the prime seasons.
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Items For Sale

Vacation Home For Rent:

Three-bedroom/2 bath modern home in Twain 
Harte/Crystal Falls area. 

Sleeps up to eight in five beds (1 queen, 1 double 
bed, 1 double loft bed, 2 twins).

Close to winter and summer sports: skiing at 
Dodge Ridge, sledding, hiking; fishing at Pinecrest 
Lake, Beardsley Reservoir, Kennedy Meadows 
and the Stanislaus River. Close to historic Sonora 
and Columbia. Access to homeowners association 
swim lake.

14' Achilles Boat 
14' Achilles boat with 10 HP Mercury outboard motor and Minnkota 36 lb. thrust electric trolling 
motor mounted on front. Includes a Orlando trailer with drop down wheel to move by hand. Two 
seats, oars , gas tank; and two PFD also included.  All in good shape.  Stored inside all the time.  
Call George Allen and make an offer.

Modern kitchen opens onto large great room with propane pot-bellied stove. Master suite with queen 
bed and large bathroom. Garage with parking for one car. Ample outdoor parking. Elevation: 3400 
feet.   NO PETS. NO SMOKING.   Contact: Bob McCollum 925-989-2358

Fishing Vests for Sale:

1. Orvis Super Wading Tac-L-Pak. Medium size, Tan color  Like new condition. $ 45.00, ($119.00 
new)

2.Patagonia Mesh Vest Medium size, Grey color Good condition. $20.00

Gary Turri (925) 786-5184 gjturri@comcast.net
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Directions to 
Livermore/Pleasanton Rod and 
Gun Club: 4000 Dagnino Road, 
Livermore, California.

Exit Highway 580 on North 
Livermore Avenue

Proceed North on North Livermore 
Avenue to May School Road (~2.5 
miles).

Turn right onto May School Road 
and proceed to stop sign at 
intersection with Dagnino Road (~1 
mile).

Entrance to Rod and Gun Club is 
directly across intersection

We meet at the Livermore/Pleasanton Rod and Gun Club (directions below) 
on the first Thursday of every month except July and August at 7:00 PM.


